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Dear Parents/Carers, 

I am writing to update you on the provision we are providing to you and the children during 

this lockdown period. 

Because of the relatively short notice we had to organise the provision, we simply had to 

implement the best plan possible for Monday. We knew that the details weren’t perfect and 

hence we have taken these past two days to review our procedures and we are now amending 

them.  

Home Learning 

We timetabled the remote learning sessions as we did to minimise instances of siblings all 

needing to access a home computer at the same time. We knew that doing so would create 

an issue for those having the sessions in the afternoon, because they would need to complete 

work from 3pm onwards which isn’t ideal. But we needed to prioritise allowing all children 

access to IT equipment. We have allocated the tablets provided by the government to support 

remote learning and addressed all sibling clashes of which we are aware. As a result of this 

we are now altering the timing of the remote learning sessions to make them more efficient.  

As of tomorrow, Years 2 and 3 will have their remote learning session between 8.30 – 10.30 

as they do now, but Years 4, 5 and 6 will all have theirs from 10.30 – 12.30. This frees the 

afternoon for the children to complete all of the resultant work. Year 1 have two shorter zoom 

sessions on Mondays and Fridays. These will also be during the 8.30-10.30 slots. All clashes 

have been addressed. 

We have reviewed the results of the survey we asked you to complete about whether you 

had access to IT equipment. There are still families without adequate access to a suitable 

device. We don’t yet know if we will receive any further devices from the government as a 

result of their pledge to provide more support to schools. We currently have no more tablets 

which we can share out. However, one of our children’s grandparents have donated £1000 to 

the school to allow us to buy more devices to support remote learning. I was taken aback by 

their generosity. Because of this extremely kind act, we are now sourcing more tablets which 

we will distribute to families when they come in. The couple, who are Norwich and Spurs fans, 

only stipulated two conditions; firstly that the donation remains anonymous and secondly 

that our No Leeds United face masks approach becomes policy. I thank them for supporting 

our school so generously. 



Data Provision 

Various data providers are now offering increased free data to parents in order to support 

remote learning. We will find the exact details and send information out to you this week so 

that you can access this. 

Key Worker Admission 

I asked all of the teachers to deliver remote learning sessions from home. It is imperative that 

I protect them as fully as I can as this situation may last for many months. Our experience in 

November showed very clearly that if the new strain of the virus comes into school, no matter 

how comprehensive our precautions, it will spread between children and to adults. If the 

teacher catches the virus, I have no one who can replace them in delivering remote learning 

to their class. Having them remain out of school means that I can guarantee the continuation 

of the remote learning sessions for our children.  

So, none of the class teachers are in school supporting the children of our Key Workers. I am 

incredibly grateful to Mrs Maloney, Mrs Willis, Mrs Johnson, Mrs Beacher, Ms Wood and Mrs 

Kalaichakis who are in school each day leading the provision for these children. They are 

selflessly putting themselves at increased risk by doing so. 

I obviously have a duty of care to recognise the risk to them, to the children and to the families 

of both groups. I must minimise any risk as fully as I can. I am currently completing all of the 

risk assessments required to identify every means of doing so. I have received emails from a 

number of you asking if I would admit children from families where just one parent is a key 

worker. The answer is that we will re-admit as many children as we possibly can, but only up 

to a limit which we deem to be safe.   

I’m afraid I think this particular situation is being mishandled by the authorities. It is wrong to 

simply tell schools to admit an unknown number of pupils, which may be extremely high, and 

then direct them to make the school as safe as possible. I am incredulous that this is being 

done. In my view the correct course of action is for each school to complete robust 

assessments in order to identify how many pupils it can safely admit and then do so according 

to priority of need. Fire Officers use safety criteria to decide the maximum number of people 

who can be admitted to a village hall at any one time. The safety standards are used to set 

the maximum attendance. I will be following the same principle.  

Once we have completed our risk assessments, we will know how many children we feel that 

we can safely admit. If we can take more pupils than we currently are, we will go back out to 

families where just one parent is a key worker and ask whether you need your children to 

attend. We hope to have completed our safety review by the end of this week.  

Inset days 

We had three inset days scheduled for the very beginning of term 4. Teachers were going to 

use these to complete the written reports which we send out to Years 1-6 at this time. 

Obviously we won’t be sending out our mid-year reports, given that we won’t have had the 

children in school for two months. Consequently the inset days are cancelled. Whilst the 



government have said that they are going to review the school closure period at the end of 

this term, I fear that the situation will still be too severe to allow our re-opening. However, if 

we should be so lucky as to re-open at the start of term 4, I hardly want the children to have 

to remain at home longer because we have inset days scheduled! So they are cancelled and 

if circumstances require, we will reschedule them later in the year. 

I will write to you again before the end of the week with another update. I fully appreciate 

how difficult it is for all of you to support your children at home whilst also trying to work 

yourselves. We all want the children back in school, but given the severity of this crisis and 

just how virulent this new strain of virus is, it is undoubtedly the correct decision to move to 

remote learning. I hope that the situation improves sufficiently that we can re-open the 

school as the Spring progresses.  

Best wishes 

Jim Holditch 

 

 


